
June 12, 2014 
COUNCIL MEETING 
(recessed from 5/29/14) 

 
 
The Apollo Borough council meeting was called to order by council President, Cindee Virostek, at 7:00 PM in the 
Apollo Borough Municipal building council chambers.   
 
Present: Council members Virostek, Gabrielli, Swank, Kautz, Bradshaw, and Greenawalt.  Darhl Goldinger was 
absent.  Solicitor Pascal was absent.  Mayor Held was present.    
 
Public Comments:  Nancy Walker has taken notice of big changes in the residents taking care of lawns, weeds, etc.  
She and other residents have been making very positive comments. 
 

Planning Committee Report 
Cheryl Swank – Chairman 

With no additional questions or comments regarding the proposed Landlord Ordinance, a motion was made by Mark 
Greenawalt, and seconded by John Kautz, to pass the proposed ordinance, as advertised.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
A copy of an invoice from Attorney Pascal was presented for payment.  A motion was made by Mark Greenawalt, and 
seconded by Dennis Gabrielli, to pay Charles Pascal and invoice in the amount of $1274.00.  Motion passed 
unanimously. 

Engineering Report 
 
Following a general update report, Rich Craft presented an overhead presentation of proposed projects and the 
estimated costs associated with those projects that may have potential to meet the criteria for various grants available.  
After the presentation a motion was made by Mark Greenawalt, and seconded by Cheryl Swank, to make application 
on behalf of the Planning Committee for a multi-model grant proposal, a Greenways, Trails, and Recreation grant 
proposal, and an ARLE grant proposal, and work with the engineer to come up with final proposals, including all 
official paperwork necessary, and authorizing all official signatures as required.  Motion passed unanimously.  
 
Borough Manager’s report:  There were no objections from council members regarding allowing portable lighting for 
the parking lot of the night on the trail on July 19th, except the lighting may not disrupt residents in their homes, or 
blind traffic in any way. 
 
Lutheran Church requested placement of signs on street sign poles advertising the church services (at intersections 
etc.).  This is not allowed by any churches and/or individual businesses, and any requests would have to go through the 
Zoning Officer.  Request from meals on wheels for special parking cannot be allowed.  Parking is at such a premium 
throughout town, and N. 3rd is no exception.  There is a private lot owned by the church available for parking. 

 
 

FLAG update – John Kautz reported that he and Bonnie have been attending FLAG meetings for a long time, and he 
would like to see other council members get involved, as he has other obligations as well.  There is an event sponsored 
by FLAG on 6/17 at the Twisted Thistle.  We will try to get the details to share with council. 

 
Public Works & Streets Committee Report: 

Darhl Goldinger – Chairman 
 

Public Safety & Public Service Committee Report: 
Mark Greenawalt – Chairman 

 
A motion was made by Mark Greenawalt, and seconded by Denny Gabrielli to adjourn the meeting.  The motion 
passed unanimously. 

     
Cynthia Virostek      Cynthia McDermott 
Council President      Borough Manager 


